
 

17 July 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

End of Summer Term and Start of Autumn Term 2024 

Year 10 into Year 11 
 

Thank you for your continued support throughout the school year. Yet again, it has been a highly 

successful year with students, first, showing a fantastic thirst for learning within the curriculum 

and, second, attending a plethora of outstanding enrichment opportunities. The Annual Review - 

which documents all of these activities - will be provided to all families on our Progress and 

Partnership Day (18 October); it stands to be a bumper-packed version. 

 

After an excellent examination series, we have had a few very busy weeks which we really hope 

have helped to create life-long memories. Some of these unforgettable, momentous events have 

included our fabulous Summer Arts Festival, DofE Bronze camping expedition, a vast array of 

trips and events during Wider Learning Week, as well as Year 10 Work Experience. Remember, 

a great way to keep up to date with school and our achievements is through the Isleworthian 

newsletter, published every Friday. 

 

End of Term 
 

Please note that the Summer Term ends at 12.30pm on Friday 19 July. 

 

Reading and Student Enrichment during the Summer 
 

Enrichment activities remain available to our students on the school website. We also 

recommend our extensive online reading platform, where over 1,500 books can be accessed for 

free. Research suggests that students do suffer a learning loss over the summer holidays so, do 

encourage your son/ward to read daily over the summer and engage to purposeful activities.  

 

All students are also encouraged to access academic studies to refresh their learning and prepare 

for the next academic year. Online sites we would recommend are: BBC Bitesize, SAM Learning, 

and Oak National Academy. 

 

Personal Safety and Support this Summer 
 

We ask that you support your son/daughter/ward in staying safe over the summer. Some students 

will need reminding about how to look after their own mental health during the holidays. Our own 

website contains some useful guides.  

 

Also, evidence tells us that secondary age students, if not supported, can take more risks over a 

period where they are spending less time with adults. Please check in and make sure you know 

what your son/daughter/ward is doing and ensure that you track their phone and check what they 

are doing online. We recommend reading this guide about water safety.  
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During the holidays, if you have a concern about the safety or welfare of your child, please email 

the safeguarding team at safeguarding@isleworthsyon.org. A member of staff will be monitoring 

the account daily. If there is an emergency call 999 or, for non-urgent matters that require police 

attention, call 101. 

 

GCSE Statistics Examination Results 
 

Students are able to pick up their GCSE statistics results from school on Thursday 22 August 

between 11.00am and 12.00pm.  

 

Any uncollected results will be given out to students during their Year 11 Induction (see below). 

Please note that the school is unable to give out results via email or over the phone. 

 

Start of the Autumn Term 2024 
 

Students starting Year 11 return on Wednesday 4 September. Students need to arrive at 11.00am 

and go straight to the school hall for a Year 11 Induction. Students will then be able to use the 

school canteen (including FSM), before going home. 

 

Some students will be invited in on Thursday 5 September to support them being ready for Year 

11. All students will be back in again on Friday 6 September at 9.30am to start timetabled lessons. 

They will finish at the usual time of 3.05pm. 

 

Students will receive their internal examination results when they return in the Autumn Term. 

 

Key Dates for the Diary 
 

PROGRESS & PARTNERSHIP DAY – FRIDAY 18 OCTOBER 2024 

This is a chance to reflect on academic progress during the last academic year and discuss how 

the new academic year has started. Each family will be able to set an individual appointment 

time; the normal timetable will be suspended to allow for these individual appointments. 

 

YEAR 11 PARENT/CARER EVENINGS – THURSDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2024 AND TUESDAY 1 APRIL  

2025 

Opportunities for parents/carers to meet subject teachers and discuss progress.  

 

Appearance Standards Ready for September 2024 
 

Any student in breach of the published appearance and uniform standards at the start of term 

will, unfortunately, be sanctioned. This could mean that your son/ward may not be allowed to 

return to either school or lessons until the issue is corrected.  Thank you for your support in this 

important matter. 

 

The School Shop, Uniform and Stationery 
 

Please see the separate letter sent regarding arrangements for accessing the school shop. 
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Lost Property 
 

All unclaimed lost property items will be disposed of at the end of this term. Please encourage 

your son/ward to go to lost property (in welfare) if they think they have lost something in school.  

Please email in if you have a specific description of an item and we will have a look for you. 

 

Free School Meals During the Summer Holidays 
 

Parents/carers of students eligible for free school meals will have vouchers issued in two emails, 

one at the start of the holidays and the second voucher on 19 August. The vouchers will be to the 

value of £3 per day. 

 

If your child receives free school meals, they are eligible for a voucher for the Holiday Activity and 

Food (HAF) programme which will be running over the summer. We have issued each eligible 

family with a voucher which was delivered by email on Friday 12 July.  

 

Staffing Changes 
 

As is usual at the end of the Summer Term, some staff are moving on either for promotion, re-

location, or retirement. We wish them well and thank them for their dedication, commitment and 

passion; they will forever be Isleworthians. The most notable this year was Mrs Jennings, who 

retired in May after nearly 25 years with the school. 

 

Further Communications through the Summer 
 

If we need to communicate further through the summer, this will be done electronically. For any 

issues of safeguarding, please email safeguarding@isleworthsyon.org. 

*** 

Thank you, as ever, for your continued support. Do stay safe over the break and we wish you all 

a very good summer. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Simon Fisher    Jo Higginbottom 

Co-Headteacher    Co-Headteacher  
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